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To allow our hard-working City Crew the ability 

to remove snow (and per City Ordinance), 

there is no parking on City Streets from 

November 15 – April 1 during the hours of 

3:00am – 6:00am. Also, please remember 

sidewalks need to be shoveled and cleared of 

ice within 24 hours after a storm. 

Winter Newsletter

The 2023 Real Estate and Personal Property 

taxes are now due

If you wish to use the installment method for paying your 

Real Estate taxes, you must pay the amount that is in the 

box entitled “1st installment payment” to the City Clerk-

Treasurer by January 31, 2024.  The balance would be 

payable to the Chippewa County Treasurer no later than 

July 31, 2024.

To pay your taxes in person, visit City Hall during office hours from 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m., Monday 

through Friday or after hours in the night drop located in the drive thru. City Hall is located at 353 

South Broadway St, Stanley, WI 54768. Tax payments may also be mailed to the City of Stanley at 

P.O. Box 155, Stanley, WI 54768 or paid online by clicking on the Payments & Donations icon on 

the City’s website and selecting Pay Taxes Online: www.stanleywisconsin.us. You can also find your 

receipt online at the Chippewa County website (prior to 01/02/2024: www.co.chippewa.wi.us; 

after 01/02/2024: www.chippewacountywi.gov), click on the Property Tax tab, and search by 

name or parcel number.

City Streets crews will be 
out picking up discarded 
trees again this year on 

Thursdays after December 
25. 



Thank you for making Stanley your place to live, work and play!

Owners of dogs and/or cats older than five (5) months of 

age must be licensed each calendar year.  Please bring 

the veterinary form with the following information when 

you apply for a license for your pet:

Fees:

NEUTERED OR SPAYED: $13.00 

UNALTERED: $16.00

Anyone having more than three (3) dogs (over the age of 

6 months) shall obtain either a commercial or non-

commercial kennel license application. Please contact 

the Clerk’s Office to obtain a kennel application.

• Dog/cat name • Date of rabies vaccination

• Clinic name • Vaccine Certificate # (serial #)

• Rabies Tag # • Vaccination expiration date

Winter Safety Reminders 
brought to you by Stanley 

Fire Department
➢ Adopt a hydrant and keep 

it clear of ice & snow
➢ Keep furnace vents 
unblocked from snow & ice
➢ Be sure your house 
number is easily visible for 

responding units

For 122 years, the library has served as a community asset, providing programs 
and resources for everyone. Watch for special programs or join our Creative 
Writing Guilds for adults or teens, our active book club, Girls Who Code clubs, 
monthly crafting, Storytime, and more. 

Stay connected wherever you are with one of our WiFi hotspots or come into 
the library to use our public computers and free WiFi. If you’re having 
technology trouble, bring your device in and library staff will try to help you 
figure it out.

Don’t want to venture out on wintery Wisconsin days? Call library staff at 715-
644-2004 to have library materials delivered to your door. We are happy to 
bring the library to you; just let us know.

Thank you for your support throughout 2023! In the new year, the library will 
continue to offer a unique space where our community can explore, dream, and 
connect. 

We wish you all the best in 2024!

Scan the code to check 

out the library’s 

exciting next chapter!

Discover more at the D.R. Moon 

Memorial Library this winter.
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